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Dear Mentor Teacher,

The novice teacher you have agreed to coach has just completed the credential program at California State University, Northridge.  As a credential candidate, the teacher was part of the Transition to Teaching (TTT) project which provided financial support, professional development activities, and coursework beyond the basic credential in the area of English language development.  One key purpose of the TTT project is to ensure that participants are better prepared to teach children who are multilingual and of diverse backgrounds.  Continued support during the induction to teaching year is another feature of this project.

As a coach for this novice teacher, you will receive a one-time stipend of $200, paid at the end of the school year.  We are enclosing a request for information and a questionnaire to report your mentoring activities at the conclusion of each semester; the teacher will complete a parallel version of this questionnaire.

In order to fulfill the purposes of the TTT project, please follow these guidelines:

· Establish a collegial working relationship with the teacher.  Let her/him know that you are available to answer any questions related to procedures, grading policy, curriculum, and resources unique to your school or district. 

· Establish a regular system of mentoring activities with the teacher.  These might include exchanging classroom visits or observing the teachers’ classroom to provide suggestions.  Ideally, you would visit the teacher’s classroom two times per semester, or would visit more as needed.  

· Establish a regular system of communication with the teacher.  This may include informal conversations to build his/her comfort level as a member of the school faculty, as well as more formal talks about your observations and the teacher’s stated goal for improvement.  Ideally, after each classroom visit you would establish a dialogue and offer suggestions.

· Encourage the teacher to participate in professional development activities in your district or those offered by professional organizations.

Thank you for being willing to support this novice teacher during the induction year to the profession we all love so well.  Please call if you have any questions or if you would like assistance from the project coordinator to establish your mentoring activities.

Clara Park, Ph.D.
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